PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE OF COMMENCEMENT AND PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE

Coleraine Drive and King Street West
Stormwater Project
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment

THE STUDY:

The Town of Caledon has started a Schedule ‘B’
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study to
address erosion concerns along a stream adjacent to
King Street West. An Environmental Assessment is
being done to develop, evaluate, and recommend
alternatives for reducing the risks from creek erosion
inthis area. To select a preferred solution, the
alternatives will be evaluated based on physical,
natural, social, economic, and technical criteria. The
existing conditions, evaluation of alternatives, and
recommended solution will be presented to the
public and regulatory agencies for comment.

THE PROCESS:

The study is being carried out in accordance with the
requirements of a Schedule B project under the
Municipal Engineers Association (MEA) Municipal
Class EA document (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is an approved process under the Ontario
Environmental Assessment Act.

Public Participation forms an integral part of the Schedule ‘B’ Class EA Study to ensure that the ongoing concerns of the
public and affected groups within the study area are identified, documented and addressed. Residents are invited to attend
the open house to discuss issues related to the project, including alternative solutions, evaluation criteria, environmental
impacts and mitigation measures. The Town and its consultant will be available with materials on display for all stakeholders
review and provide input.

Date, Time and Location of October 30, 2019

Public Information Centre 6-8pm
Albion Bolton Community Centre, Room D
150 Queen St S, Bolton, ON L7E 1E3

Once the study is complete, the Contacts: Roger Phillips, Ph.D., P.Geo.
Project File containing a complete . . Environmental Geoscientist,
L . Cassie Schembri .
record of the activities associated . ) Consultant Project Manager
. ) . ) Senior Project Manager, Stormwater .
with the planning of the project will be Town of Caledon Aquafor Beech Limited
made available for public review and 905.629.0099 x.235

905-584-2272 x4258

comment. A Notice of Completion will . )
P Cassie.Schembri@caledon.ca

be issued at that stage.

phillips.r@aquaforbeech.com





